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Your ref. 20012014

The closure of Manston Airport was a heavy blow to the economy of Thanet, both from a financial and a psychological viewpoint. 
The loss of amenity and skilled workers that were forced to leave the area subsequent to this action are both extremely difficult to
replace.

I moved to Thanet in 1999 to work as an Air Traffic Controller at Manston which I saw as an up-and-coming commercial airport
following the departure of the RAF.  Fellow ATCOs did the same at the time, investing their and my skills to make this project
work.  Unfortunately, ill-health forced me to leave employment after a year, but I continued to live in Thanet, with continued
interest in Manston and aviation generally, and thus I was able to watch the progress of at the Airport’s fortunes.

During this elapsed time from my move to Thanet, I have watched as other major economic amenities in the area decline and and
shut down.  The loss of the Ramsgate Ferry Port and the closure of Pfizer in Sandwich and then the closure of Manston all put a
psychological blight on the area, let alone the financial loss effect of the secondary industries that supported these entities.  In
talking to people in the local area, there has been an air of negativity regarding the future of Thanet.  Almost an air of despair has set
in.

Thanet was was not a booming area when I arrived in 1999, but there was an air of optimism at the time which has almost vanished
over the past 20 years.  I have watched as shops, pubs, post offices and other amenities have closed down and have been boarded up,
windows broken and not repaired and the increased prevalence of graffiti to disfigure the face of Thanet.  There has been talk of
Ramsgate becoming an up-and-coming tourist resort to rival it’s time in the 1950’s and 1960’s.  I have seen little sign of that.  And
at those times, the airport was open and functioning.

Saying all of that, I believe that Manston Airport IS a viable proposition to run profitably providing that it concentrates on the
precept of air-cargo operations, with passenger flights brought into the equation when it is possible to do so.  Air-cargo space is at a
premium in the South East of England, especially those currently operating from Heathrow and Gatwick, with the few available
landing slots fiercely contested for amongst the prevalence of passenger flights at those airports.  Manston was also a popular
General Aviation airport, with much use made of it for flight training and club flying.

The main road links to and from Thanet are quite good, and the proximity of a railway too is also an asset to aid the passage of
cargo, especially with proposal of a parkway station close to the airport.

Manston is in a strategic position to operate viably, particularly with all the political uncertainties around Europe and it’s eastern
extremities.  It is a huge asset, that at the moment is just being currently wasted.  It can be used and SHOULD be used - as an
airport.

To cover Manston Airport with hundreds of houses would be so detrimental to the area as to make it almost unviable to live in.  The
domestic road system to the east of the airport is already creaking at the seams and it does not take much create a gridlock.  When
they happen, and it is fairly often, local drivers find it very frustrating, and that is without the effect of the movement of emergency
vehicles to and from their main bases in the middle of Thanet.  The prospect of hundreds more residents and their vehicles would
likely push the roads way beyond their limits.

Much has also been said of the Manston site being used as business park.  Much of the old Pfizer site in Sandwich still remained
unoccupied years after Pfizer left, and the subsequent re-naming as Discovery Park has done little to remedy it.  A great deal of the
China Gateway business park site near the airport also remains unoccupied.  With all these vacant properties and sites, how viable
would be yet another business park?

I attended some of the hearings concerning the DCO and heard a lot of negative comments regarding noise etc.  One factor that was
rather belaboured was that the noise was a constant.  Not so. In my early career in ATC, I worked at the Noise Monitoring Unit at
Heathrow, and spent a lot of time physically at sites on the periphery of that airport, taking noise level readings using specialised
equipment.  One major thing that I learned in my time there is that noise is very dynamic, and the perception of it is very much
based on the ambient weather conditions at any given time.  The effects of wind, humidity, cloud cover all had the means to make
the amount of sound perceived extremely variable, so much so that sometimes it could be barely heard at all.  This was in the early
1970’s, in which at the time most aircraft were powered by ‘primitive’ turbojets.  These type of engines are now banned in civil
aircraft within Europe, and are only used in military aircraft.  The more modern ‘bypass fan’ engines now used are very much
quieter and are as such demanded by the regulatory authorities.  All the old noisy types of aircraft that once used Manston are no
longer allowed into UK airspace.

Much thought goes into the planning of routes guide aircraft away from the more populous areas to mitigate the proximity of noise.

Another factor that I heard spoken of at the hearings was the ‘effect’ on wildlife in the area, especially on birds using the nature



reserves in Pegwell Bay.  One of my hobbies is birdwatching and as such I have been able to observe how birds interacted with the
environment around the bay both whilst the aircraft were flying and the period since.  The basic answer is that there has been NO
difference in how the birds react.  Large aircraft arriving at and departing from Manston went nowhere near Pegwell Bay - in fact
they would have been physically unable to do so to be able to use the main runway.  The old grass runway that did have a flight path
over the bay was closed in 1999.  The only aircraft that overflew the bay were light aircraft and biz-jets that were within the circuit. 
The birds took no notice of these.

When I first arrived in Thanet, the bird numbers using Pegwell Bay were huge, but I have watched them decline to the levels that
they are today - a mere fraction of those that used to be there.  Most of that decline has occurred over the last 5 years, and as the
airport has been closed all that time, it cannot be blamed for that decline.

Philip Hayes
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